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This implies in practice that in cases of potential exposure of bees for the representative 
use, field studies on bumblebees and solitary bees would always be needed. 

In addition, following discussions with Member States, it is important to consider:  

-  that in case the  lower  tier  risk  assessments  for  honeybees  and non-target 
arthropods  other  than  bees  show  no  effects for  the  active  substance, such field 
tests would not be needed. 

-  that semi-field (cage or tunnel studies) with bumble bees and solitary bees might be an 
alternative to field studies, and that field studies would not be needed if semi-field 
studies show absence of  effects.  

-  that semi-field or field testing with bumble bees would also not be needed if 
laboratory studies according to OECD test methods No 246 and 247, show an LD50 
higher than the maximum dose requested in these tests (100 µg active 
substance/bumblebee). 

This approach is expected to increase the scientific evidence for setting - at a later stage - 
specific protection goals based on evidence.  

I would like to request EFSA to finalise the review of the guidance document on the 
basis of this approach.  Recommendations for the experimental design of field and semi-
field studies, keeping consistency of approaches with other ecotoxicological areas under 
Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009, need to be included in the guidance document.  

My services remain at your disposal for further information.  

Yours sincerely, 

           
Claire Bury 

 
 

Contact:  (SANTE.E4) 
 

Cc.:  (EFSA) 
          

 (SANTE) 




